


BRIEFING NOTE FOR FAMILY LAW PRACTITIONERS IN KENT

Following a meeting with Supt Emma Banks at Kent Police in Canterbury please note the new system in place from September 2017 for domestic violence and child protection work in Kent.

The Vulnerability Investigations Team (VIT) was set up from September 2017 and has over 500 staff across Kent. The County is broken down into:

East Division 		covering Ashford, Canterbury, Dover, Folkestone and Thanet

West Division 		covering Tonbridge, West Malling, Tunbridge Wells, Sevenoaks and Maidstone

North Division 		covering Swale, Medway, Dartford and Gravesham

Staff are allocated to the different areas by demand.

The teams cover – vulnerable adults, vulnerable children (the child protection unit has been merged in with this) and domestic abuse investigation teams.

Within the definition of domestic abuse is a wide range of offences from breach of a non molestation order to domestic rape and each Division has its own team including CID and uniform. The VIT deals with all cases between intimate partner and those deemed ‘High Risk’ cases as determined by the DASH risk assessment tool.

The victim’s needs are central to the Teams’ work.

Key figures are:

Supt Emma Banks – In charge of East Division and with DCI Angie Chapman assisting.

Supt John McDermott – In charge of North Division and with DCI Gavin Moss assisting.

Supt Simon Wilson – In charge of West Division and with DCI Tony Pledger assisting.

If you have a domestic violence client then they can report:

1. Online
2. By telephone – phone 101 0r 999 (if an emergency)
3. At the station

If ringing or attending at the station they can ask to speak to someone from the Vulnerability Investigations Team.

[bookmark: _GoBack]For practitioners only, Kent Police in East Kent Division have agreed that we can speak to either Supt Emma Banks or Angie Chapman regarding any non-urgent queries in the East Kent division (although live enquiries relating to clients should be directed through to the police on the generic 101 reporting number to ensure a rapid response or 999).

Supt Emma Banks – 07989 992329 or email – emma.banks@kent.pnn.police.uk

DCI Angie Chapman – 07980683333 or email – angie.chapman@kent.pnn.police.uk


Other options:

There is also the One Stop Shop in all districts - Canterbury is run out of the Riverside Centre, Kingsmead and operates every Thursday from 9.30 to 12.30. Clients can access all services at this location for advice and to report offences.

Consider also The Domestic Abuse Services website and which can be found at domesticabuseservices.org.uk


Also consider NCDV.org which is the National Centre for Domestic Violence and provides a free, fast emergency injunction service to domestic violence survivors regardless of financial circumstances.







